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SERIOUS INCIDENT INVOLVING AVRO 146-RJ100, G-CFAH, AT LONDON CITY AIRPORT ON 29 MARCH 2005 
(ON TOUCHDOWN, UNDERSIDE OF THE REAR FUSELAGE CONTACTED THE RUNWAY SURFACE) 

 
CAA FACTOR NUMBER  : F44/2006 
 
FACTOR PUBLICATION DATE  : 12 December 2006 
 
OPERATOR  : BA CitiExpress 
 
CAA OCCURRENCE NUMBER  : 2005/02177 
 
AAIB REPORT  : Bulletin 11/2006 
 
SYNOPSIS 
 
(From AAIB Report) 
 
The first officer had stabilised the aircraft on an ILS approach, at night, to Runway 10. At 400 ft the commander 
sighted the runway lights, took control in accordance with the Operator’s procedures and disconnected the 
autopilot and autothrottle. During the landing flare the rate of descent appeared to be high and the commander 
corrected this by increasing the pitch attitude. The aircraft touched down at a body angle that exceeded the safe 
limit, causing the underside of the rear fuselage to contact the runway surface. 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION 
 
The one Safety Recommendation, made by the AAIB following their investigation, is reproduced below, together 
with the CAA’s response. 
 
Recommendation 2006-95 
 
It is recommended that BAE Systems review the work jointly undertaken with the operator regarding tail strike 
prevention on the Avro 46-RJ00 aircraft with a view to promulgating the information to other operators. 
 
CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 
 

CAA Status - Closed 
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This publication provides the initial CAA response to each Safety Recommendation made by the Air Accidents Investigation Branch, Department of Transport.
 It is published 

by the Safety Investigation and Data Department, Safety Regulation Group, Civil Aviation Authority, Aviation House, Gatwick Airport South, West Sussex, RH6 0YR.  
Tel: 01293 573220  Fax:  01293 573972  Telex:  878753.
The current status and the final responses to all Safety Recommendations are contained in an annual AAIB report entitled AIR ACCIDENTS INVESTIGATION 
BRANCH (AAIB) SAFETY RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSES.

 
Status 'CLOSED' or 'OPEN' indicates completion or not of all actions judged appropriate by the CAA in response to the Recommendation.
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